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October 12, 2021 
 
Board of Supervisors 
County of Ventura 
800 S. Victoria Avenue 
Ventura, CA 93009 
 
Subject:  Recommendation of Supervisor Linda Parks and Supervisor Carmen Ramirez to 

Establish a Subcommittee to Explore Options for an Updated County Seal and 
Report Back to the Board of Supervisors with New Design Suggestion  

 
Recommendation: 
Establish a subcommittee of Supervisor Parks and Supervisor Ramirez to explore options 
for an updated County seal and report back to the Board with new design suggestion. 
 
Discussion: 
Our current seal was adopted in 1964 and while we appreciate its historical value, some 
of the images featured are no longer representative of Ventura County and we believe 
it is time for an updated County seal. Although the County Executive Office 
commissioned a logo in 2020, it is not a replacement for the County’s official seal that is 
still used on official documents of record. We look forward to community input and 
bringing a  recommendation to the Board prior to the next fiscal year. The 150th 
anniversary of the County is on January 1, 2023 and it would be a great opportunity to 
have an updated County seal in place at that time.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Supervisor Parks at (805) 214-2510 and 
Supervisor Ramirez at (805) 654-2613.  
  
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Linda Parks                                                                  Carmen Ramirez 
Supervisor, District 2                                                    Supervisor, District 5 


